



Church planting to reach Jews and Gentiles in Buenos Aires, Argentina

D.A. & Debbi Brosius

Gregorio de Laferrere 3960 B • 1407 Capital Federal • Argentina • Phone: 540 288 4453 BIMI • PO Box 9 • Harrison, TN 37341 • 423 344 5050

September - October 2018

Dear Praying Friends;

Great is the Lord and greatly to be praised. In September we celebrated our one year anniversary in the annex in the Ing. Budge neighborhood. Since we meet in a bakery, we have named the church Bread of Life Baptist Church. The Lord blessed with a good attendance and a determination to continue to work in this low income area. We covet your prayers for safety and souls as we go there every Friday afternoon to hold services. A teenage boy who had been to our services and was a recovering addict was murdered there last week. Crime and drugs reign in Buenos Aires, but that particular area is worse than some.



Also in September, we had a surprise banquet for our youth, given by our ladies. We also had our monthly college and career meeting, which some of the older youth led and prepare. The first picture is of the anniversary in the new church, and the second is of the mothers on Mother's Day in October.



We have had two professions of faith lately. One was a teen and the other was Bacilia, who is facing heart surgery. Widmer is a recovering alcoholic who awoke from a

drinking party to find a dead man lying beside him. Widmer was incarcerated for two months until the autopsy revealed

alcohol intoxication. He struggles economically and is alone, Please remember him also in prayer.

Our daughter Shana, who is serving with us now, has started a Bible study for young women. She is also counseling Evy, an abuse victim who is a cutter and has many problems to overcome. Continue to pray for the salvation of Jorge, Armando, Guillermo and Olga, and for Evy's restoration.

Next Sunday we are having a meeting to honor the 70th anniversary of the nation of Israel. Jewish people and a rabbi have been invited. Pastor Pedro Ard has returned for a few weeks in Argentina and will be directing the meeting.

We sincerely thank you for your continued support and prayers.

Shalom through Christ,

D.A. and Debbi Brosius